SEW ON & SEW FORTH

CRAZY QUILTERS GUILD NEWSLETTER - May 2022





Next Meeting: Wednesday May 11

Clubhouse 1 - Main Lounge



Hello C Q members:

Hi everyone another month gone, is it because we are older that months and days go so fast. Well so here we are on May 1 and has anyone accomplished much? Take care. Stay healthy and I will see you at the meeting,

If you have any questions or even complains, do not hesitate to contact me.

Ximena

PROGRAM – David Cavanaugh

May Meeting Agenda: Lauretta Crites Designs

CREATE! Keys to Unlocking Your Creative Power



May Birthdays

Linda Ewing	1	Winifred Strong	16
Polly Biggs	5	Betty Worden	17
Pat Bausman	13	Milita Duran	24

PHILANTHROPY NOTES - Donna Karbach Chemo Quilts

Just a few weeks into the project, with the help of Sewing Supers and Sewists, we have already completed half of the 130 quilts requested by City of Hope! We are still making kits on Mondays and Thursdays. Join us to make a simple kit or simply make a chemo quilt yourself! We have lots of beautiful fabrics from which to choose. Most of the plain color fabrics have been used so our challenge now is to select fabric that goes well with fleece.





Renaissance Faire

Crazy Quilters have been granted a space at the first

annual Renaissance Fair to be held on Saturday, May 21st from Noon to 5pm at the Equestrian Center. We will be using my 10x10 tent, so will have room to display quite a few items. We have a colorful harlequin opportunity quilt to benefit Crazy Quilters and will have a horse-theme opportunity quilt to benefit the Equestrian Center. We

encourage members to make and sell items with the to the Guild as we do for Bonanza. Small items such as placemats and wine bags are desirable Each seller will be required to fulfill a 1-hour shift some time between 11am and 6pm. Please



email Donna (<u>dkarbach2000@gmail.com</u>) to sign up for a shift and make arrangements to drop off items for sale.

Art Affair

We will be participating in 8th annual Art Affair on Saturday, June 4, 11am to 4 pm in Clubhouse 2. Since we will only have one 8-foot table at this event, all sales proceeds will go to the Guild. Two volunteers per hour will be needed for setup, sales and take-down between 10am and 5pm. We have an opportunity quilt for this event to benefit CQG and are making and seeking art-inspired items to sell at this event. Small items such as placemats and wine bags are desirable. Please email Donna (dkarbach2000@gmail.com) to sign up for a shift and make arrangements to drop off items for sale.

MAY EDUCATIONAL TIDBIT - Mona Bonbright

A Method for Starching Pre-Cut Fabrics

There is a song that tells us April showers bring May flowers. In my neighborhood in Laguna Woods Village, May marks the time when the two magnolia trees in the front yard fill with huge white magnolia blossoms. Magnolias are so lovely when they bloom, and I enjoy them so very much. Currently, the trees are covered in buds, and they should bloom any day now. However, as I write this, my thoughts move directly to the celebration of Cinco de Mayo with all the great food and beverages it offers. Happy May to you, however you "may" celebrate. Enchiladas and margaritas anyone?

Alagara PREMIUM SHOOTH FINISH In a lay you can in a lay y

See the entire TidBit at TIDBITS on CrazyQuiltersGuild.org

April Crazy Quilters Guild Meeting Pictures









Crazy Quilters Guild Website (crazyquiltersguild.org):

Look at our guild website for information about guild meetings, our membership roster, and other pertinent quilt information. If you have pictures or information for the website please send them to me. <u>LindaNelson@comcast.net</u>

Haven't ever signed into the website? Just click the Sign In button (in the heading) and follow the instructions to get a user code and password.